




















filing of Comment to NTlA by the West Virginia Broadband Enhancement Council 
lmproving !he Qualily and Accuracy of Broadband Availabili1y Data; July 16, 2018 

The FCC, state agencies, and state attorneys general must assess competition levels and take 
steps to ensure adequate competition so that broadband is not available in theory but in fact. 
Using census block data creates illusions of competition where none exists in areas with two or 
more providers that independently serve distinct areas that fall within the same census block. 
Government agencies at the state and federal levels should work together to address this 
oversight. 

The Council is aware that Congress has required the FCC to "encourage the deployment on a 
reasonable and timely basis of advanced telecommunications capability to all Americans," 47 
U.S.C. § 1302(a). 

lt is difficult to accurately assess the availability of broadband under the current practice of 
validating service within an entire census block through the provision of service to a fraction of 
household or business locations within the census block. For this reason, Congress has required 
the FCC to rely on more than aggregate census block data that does not represent the unserved 
and undcrscrvcd Americans that most need help. 

In conclusion, and on behalf of the West Virginia Broadband Enhancement Counci I, I appreciate 

the consideration of the NTIA in its review of the comments provided herein. The Council values 
the partnership of the NTlA in the development of policies and procedures that will directly 

influence the future of our state. 

We fully realize the importance of these policies and appreciate the opportunity to provide input. 

Should you have any questions concerning the information provided in this letter, please do not 

hesitate to contact me. 

Sincerely, 

Chairman 

cc: West Virginia Broadband Enhancement Council 

c/o West Virginia Department of Commerce I 1900 Kanawha Bouleva rd East, Building 3, Suite 800 I Charleston, WV 25303 
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